

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES September 13, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Bill Shaheen, and Lee Lalonde Those in attendance were Bob Sheehan and Alan Weiss

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes for August 30, 2022.
- 2. The Board voted on and all members approved each of the following items: Timesheet for Colleen, the Board authorized Colleen to sign for the Board Money Turnover Sheet
 Temporary food permit for Granby Preservation Society, craft fair 10/10
 Temporary food permit for IHM Men & Women's Club, craft fair 10/9
 Retail food, milk and tobacco permits for Dollar General, extended through 12/31/22
 Installer's license renewal for Robert Adair, Adair Construction
 DSCP for 61 North Street for a d-box replacement
- 3. The Board, unanimously, did not approve the well permit for 8 Carver Street due to well driller not providing the surrounding septic system locations.
- 4. The Board did not sign-off on the Certificate of Compliance for 141 East Street due to not having proof of the well decommissioning.
- 5. The Board unanimously approved the request from First Presbyterian Church to change the date of the pork dinner to 10/22/22.
- 6. The Board members unanimously received this Title 5 Report: 94 Batchelor Street, Dave Kibbe, conditional pass, only the single, legal residence
- 7. Bob Sheehan was present to submit a septic design for a repair, complete system, of a 4-bedroom house at 119 North Street. A variance was requested for a 5' to 4' water table separation. The Board discussed. The Board members, unanimously, approved the design subject to plumbing permit, and trench permit. The Board approved the variance of 5' to 4' water table separation, Neil Jackson was the Board's representative.
- 8. Alan Weiss was present to submit a septic design for a repair, complete system, of a 3-bedroom house at 5 Darrel Ave. The Board discussed. The Board members, Dick and Bill approved the design subject to trench permit note, drawing of vents removed from plan view and pipe to be consistent, SDR 35 or SCH 40.

- 9. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on September 27, 2022, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 10. The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

Lee Lalonde

William Shaheen